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For presentation at the Annual General

Meeting of members to be held
  9.30am Sunday, 28th August, 2022
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the 50th Annual General Meeting of Hamilton North
Bowling Club Co-op Ltd will be held at the club house at 9.30am on Sunday 28th of
August 2022

The order of business will be as follows:

1. Confirmation of the minutes of the 49th A.G.M held on the 31st October 2021
2. Consideration of the Auditors review.
3. Consideration of “out of pocket’ expenses
4. Election Results from the Biennial Election 2022
5. Appointment of Honorary Solicitor
6. Appointment of Qualified Auditors
7. Appointment of Returning officer
8. Appointment of Patron
9. Appointment of Welfare Officer
10.  Appointment of Bowls Selectors (3 required)
11.  Any Business set down for consideration of members which have been given due
notice. 
12.  Special resolution relating to the club’s Registered Rules (Constitution). 

The Board of Hamilton North Bowling Club recommend the following changes to be
made to the Co-operatives Limited Registered Rules.

1) Definitions to be updated to comply with Co-operatives National law (CNL) model rules.
2) All references to Royal New South Bowls Asssociation, BowlsNSW, and NSW’s Womens Bowling
Association be changed to Bowls NSW Limited
3) Division 2 Dispute resolution- disputes and mediation(CNL s129) be included
4) Include “voting by proxy is not permitted” 
5) Replace 37 (2) with dates and times of the election to be the discretion of the returning officer and th
board of the club
6)  Replace 37 (11) the ballot closing time to be at the discretion of the returning officer and the board
of the club

13. General Business

Note 1: Non-financial members of the club will not be eligible to attend the AGM.           
MEMBERSHIP CARDS MUST BE PRESENTED.

Note 2: Membership cards must be presented on the day of the A.G.M.
  Auditors Review of accounts for 2021/22 are now available on club’s website
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President's Report
This financial year included a period clubs were closed from August to October which had an impact
on our cash flow. Jobsaver payments of $51795 by Federal Government helped us during this time
and also we received $30590 insurance claim settlement.

On the financial front the club performed well with a profit of $36,154 compared to previous year of
$391,300 but bear in mind in 2021 we had $300,112 of government stimulus payments. Our
cashflow statement shows the actual cash profits generated for the year regarding operating
activities of the club. Adjusted for the grants and top up of jobsaver payments this totalled $376270
in comparison to $384075 the previous year which shows that this has remained stable which is a
good result. Cash flow is the money the club generates from activities and if this is low then we have
less money to complete jobs around club. We have used our cash reserves to complete our
renovations around the club and also to reduce our debt which is a very good position to be in at
moment. The disabled ramp is well on way to be completed on Boreas Road entrance to club and
eventually like to have the walkway between the 2 greens covered for the comfort of patrons.

With the cost of living expenses increasing across the board banks have predicted that from March
2023 to 2024 will be a crucial time for everyone as mortgages increase and people have trouble
making their income stretch to the daily living expenses and this could impact on the club industry as
patrons do not have the disposable income to spend on recreation expenses in the club. So we will
have to do necessary repairs and maintenance as required around club but major expenses will have
to be reassessed as to their cashflow benefit for the club till we see how things develop.

I would like to thank my board of directors for all their efforts this year doing whatever is required to
help out around club with special mention to Bob and Geraldine Ahlsen for their efforts with our
raffles and also the members who also help out when things are very busy. Dennis Broad was
elected to the board to replace our deceased member John Dawson. Also I would like to thank our
Secretary Manager Phil Pereira his deputy Jamie Lee and their staff for the efforts they have put in
over this last year to make our club one that people want to come to and enjoy and our members
are proud to say its their club.

I want to also thank Mark Casey and the bowls committee for their efforts in fostering bowls at our
club, this is highlighted by the many bowlers from other clubs playing in our galas and resulting in a
lot of new bowlers wanting to play on a permanent basis at Hamilton North.

I would also like to wish all our members who are not in the best of health a speedy recovery to
better health and remember all our members who passed away during the year they are greatly
missed and our condolences go out to their families.

In closing I just want to say that the club is in a very good financial position and although we don’t
know what the immediate future holds for us we will all be proud to be a member of Hamilton North
Bowling Club.

Max Moran
President.



Dear Members

It is my pleasure to announce a recorded accounting profit of $36,540.00
It is important to note that our cash flow generated for this year was impacted by the
top up of Job Seeker and grants during 2021.

Our club also endured the 2 month shutdown in relation to covid restrictions during
the financial year.

Cash flow during 2022 was used significantly to invest within the club without the
requirement for debt funding which allowed completion of the bar upgrade, tiling,
electrical work, signage and poker machine updates.

2022into 2023 should see completion of improved greens lighting and most
importantly finalisation of the much needed disability access from Boreas Rd.
This access will open up possibilities for the vast network of disabled people
throughout Newcastle to become members or visitors to our club.

It is obvious the financial economy is becoming tighter, whilst our raffles are
currently holding their own the signs are there and indicate we need to be aware and
expect a challenge to our continued viability. Even though our bar sales increased by 4% and
gaming by 5% it is time to consolidate our cash flow by being cautious where we spend.
Therefore we need to develope our business plan which prioritises our needs to
enable a strong foundation for the next stage of our growth.

Groups we sponsor, Poker, Trivia, Old boys and the many sporting sides have all
shown good support.

To the Board I thank you for the support provided over the past 2 years, it has been
my pleasure to work with you.

Thanks to our bar staff our patrons appreciate your good service so job well done.
Your Club is expanding nicely with a strong influx of new bowlers and particularly the
growing band of ladies now representing Hamilton North.

Yours faithfully, Len Stowe Treasurer.
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To the members of Hamilton North Bowling Club. 

It gives me great pleasure to present the 2021 – 22 annual report for the members of Hamilton
North Bowling Club.

With the aftermath of the effects of Covid – 19 still resonating among us we are more than
pleased that we still posted a profit after depreciation of $34000. Considering that 2 months of
the financial year we had further closures makes it more of a pleasing result.

As we speak the cost of living is increasing with interest rates, fuel, groceries and utilities as
trade is now slowly picking up. We are far from full expectation.

Our cash flow shows actual cash profit of $376,270 for the period with a net operating profit of
$36,154. 

Bar
Total bar sales have increased by $46,037 from last year at $1,172,947. 

Gaming
Total gaming revenue has increased by $45,050 to $950,944.
 

Bistro
 Nick and Brad from Parkview kitchen have indicated that their business has taken quite  a hit
because of the pandemic. The bistro is very reliant on functions for their source of income, and it
has been tough going for the guys within the last 18 months. The uncertainty of further
restrictions before the second shut down practically halted all function bookings. Then of
course, the enforced closure from August to October in 2021. 

I must acknowledge the fact that Parkview Kitchen still bring in a large proportion of our
clientele to which we are very appreciative of. Thanks guys

Bowls
Bowls such as pennants, club games and hosting of the Mattara carnival have been
dramatically affected by the Covid pandemic. Thankfully as I write this report, we are
commencing our pennant season in August and seeing the commencement of the Mattara
carnival, with the club being the host of this prestigious event.

Synthetic Green Proposal
As you will recall we conducted a forum after our AGM in 2021 to hear your thoughts in relation
to the boards proposal of installing a synthetic playing surface on green number 1 (bottom
green closest to Smith Park). 
The proposal was met with a mixed reaction but as I took from it, I saw there was a generally a
favourable acceptance to the notion. 

6.

Secretary Manager's Report



7.

 
A few main points against the proposal were the,
• Initial outlay for the purchase and installation of the surface of $185,000, 
• Bowler contingency (Approximately 145 full bowling members) that we have currently by having 2
grass playing surfaces.

 A few main points for were the,
• long term savings of over $500,000 (based on 12 years) of green maintenance and wage expense,
• bowls on the synthetic surface available all year round and, 
• gives the competitive edge playing against other teams from the Newcastle district due to the
increasing trend of instillation of these surfaces.

I have no doubt the incoming board will prioritise this proposal high on their agenda.

Club Improvements
The bar has been completed with just a few minor additions needed to be completed. The board
recently approved the installation of a disabled access ramp out the front of the club. This is a much-
needed addition to the club that will not only cater for wheelchair accessibility, but also for the elderly
and for families for pram access. Another positive is that we will be able to have additional disabled
parking spaces for the club.

Other projects such as shelter for pathway entry (pathway between the 2 greens) and carpark entry
and expanding the gaming areas are on the table for discussion at board level.

Sponsorships
This year we continued to support a long list of sporting teams who, in turn, support us. These include:
The Tigers hockey club, Waratah’s Women’s Rugby Union, Wolves Soft Ball, 2 x Azzuri all age soccer
teams, Several Newcastle Oz tag teams, Netball, Waratah Mayfield cheetahs FC, 1 x NC&S cricket team
and 5 x Hamilton District darts teams. We wish these teams success in their future competitions and
value their support.

Thank You
I would like to again thank the members for your support throughout the year. Also the current board,
who share the vision of creating a better and more modern facility for members to come and enjoy, 
I would like to recognise and thank: Geraldine Ahlsen’s work in assisting our 4 raffles on a weekly basis
Sue Dawson together with Geraldine for putting up the Christmas decorations, Barry Walton assisting
us with some data entry work and the Bowl’s Committee for your great volunteer work through the
year. 

Last, but not least, I would like to thank Jamie and Mark and the rest of the Bar staff. You are the
backbone of the club, and I cannot thank you enough for your hard work.

Yours in bowls,  
Phil Pereira
Secretary Manager

Secretary Manager's Report Cont...



MAJOR SINGLES  
Winner: M. Brown
Runner up: W. Smith
MINOR SINGLES  
Winner: P. Gleeson
Runner up: K. Young
PAIRS
Winner: C. Thompson - W. Smith
Runners up: P. Foster - B. Williams
TRIPLES 
Winner: H. Casey - C. Elkin - D. Rodgers
Runners up: P. Foster - P. Pereira - M. Kiley
FOURS  
Winner: N. Rigby - B. Dawson - W. Smith - B. Cartwright
Runners up: G. Brown - M. Brown - D. Rodgers - C. Elkin
MINOR PAIRS 
Winner: L. Wedesweiller - K. McDougal
Runners up: W. Medhurst - J. Leard
GEORGE FERGUSON SHEILD 
D.N.P
JOE MORROW SHEILD 
D.N.P
CONSISTANCY SINGLES 
D.N.P
BEST PERFORMED PENNANT TEAM
C.Jonas - P. Foster - P. Pereira - P. Andreasson
MIXED PAIRS 
Winner: L. Sara - J. Lee
Runners up: M. Wedesweiller - L. Wedesweiller
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Directors (Current)

Mr Max Moran
Mr Robert Ahlsen
Mr Len Stowe    
Mr David Moore            
Mr John Kelly                     
Mr Kenneth Carter
Mr Andrew Cox
Mr Denis Broad OAM

Directors Attendance: 12 total. (11 board meetings + 1 special meeting)

                  
                  Number eligible to attend       Number attended

12
12
12
12
12
12
12
11

Mr Max Moran
Mr Robert Ahlsen
Mr Len Stowe    
Mr David Moore            
Mr John Kelly                     
Mr Kenneth Carter
Mr Andrew Cox
Mr Denis Broad OAM

President
vice President
Treasurer
Director
Director
Director
Director
Director

12
12
12
11
12
12
11
11

Mr Denis Broad was appointed director by the board at the board meeting
held in May 2021 
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Our Sponsors



Hamilton North Bowling Club Co-op Ltd
31 Boreas Road Broadmeadow NSW 2292

Ph: (02)49 614574
E: admin@hamiltonmorthbc.com.au

W: www.hamiltonnorthbc.com.au




